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Changes in Traffic Pattern and Parking Removal on 
Eastchester Road near Bassett Avenue 
The Penn Station Access Project will need to modify the traffic pattern and parking on 
Eastchester Road, near Bassett Avenue, to safely perform track work and substructure 
repairs on the Eastchester Road Bridge situated above the roadway and on the steel beams 
below the bridge. 

Beginning on or about January 13, 2025, curbside parking will be removed on both sides of 
the street, and Eastchester Road will be reduced to one travel lane in each direction, with 
intermittent full road closures as overhead work progresses at the site. The pedestrian 
pathways will be maintained on both sides of the street at all times. These changes will be in 
place for approximately four (4) months. These modifications are necessary to safely 
perform work on the Eastchester Road Bridge substructure and center pier. We will 
continue to update the community as work on the Eastchester Road Bridge progresses in 
the upcoming months. We appreciate your understanding and patience while we advance 
this vital transit equity project.

Penn Station Access is a critical transportation equity project which will improve 
reliability, reduce travel time, and expand mass transit options throughout the region. 




